

# Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes –

Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> July 2021 7.30pm



UPPER HOPTON C.C.

<b>PRESENT – RW, RLW, C Gardner, C Gallagher, JC, IH, JS, SH, JM, DS</b>	
<b>APOLOGIES -</b> <i>Minutes of June meeting</i> <i>Proposed by Steve Hemingway</i> <i>Seconded by Ian Heaton</i>	
<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
<b>CORRESPONDENCE</b>	
<i>Nothing to report</i>	
<b>SENIOR CRICKET</b>	
<i>Players hit by COVID and isolating meant scratch sides out w/e 3/7 but good effort by all to get teams on field and not concede a game</i> <i>Incident with Mount at game in June and League has asked club for report particularly around behaviour of Tom Wightman and incident involving Josh Moorhouse</i> <i>Ian Wightman agreed to take on role of 'Interim Director of Cricket' to provide support to players and captain on and off the field</i> <i>Collecting of weekly match subs still an issue in 1<sup>st</sup> XI</i>	<b>RW</b>      <b>CG/DS</b>
<b>JUNIOR CRICKET</b>	
<i>U18 games have been badly hit by COVID and rain cancellations</i> <i>No takers for junior training. Decided to start an informal one with children/grandchildren of several members/players and hopefully this might generate traction and interest</i>	
<b>LEAGUE REPORT</b>	
<i>Poss COVID changes as rules relaxed, awaiting details as released</i>	
<b>FINANCE REPORT</b>	
<i>No actual report but treasurer has issues with slitting card payments into subs/bar/food income. He will manage a system but if subs are collected and collated on treasurers on spreadsheet this helps</i>	

<b>MARKETING REPORT</b>	
<i>John Stangers son to look at TV ad memory stick issue New sign from RS Environmental</i>	<b>JS</b>
<b>ADMIN REPORT</b>	
<i>Nothing to report</i>	
<b>CLUBHOUSE REPORT</b>	
<i>Roof appears fixed now but winter weather should confirm New scoreboard door to be replaced and roof to be looked at by end of season along with leaks on container roof Keys need returning from people who no longer need them then they can be used by bar person weekly Bar manning working well, only one issue when bar was unmanned and this was an England football game day so could have been an issue</i>	<b>RW IH</b>
<b>GROUND REPORT</b>	
<i>Cover frame not arrived but tarpaulin has, needs chasing Training wickets are looking worn Container still needs painting Discussions held around further banking cuts and agreed to allow RS Environmental do work next year at cost c£2k across summer and then continue to try and find a cheaper solution as this isn't potentially affordable every year unless extra fundraising done Council need contact at end of season, can they help with bankings, can we cut outfield in return for licence cost reduction?</i>	<b>IH DS RW/IH</b>
<b>FUNDRAISING</b>	
<i>Race Nite 20/8 Poss quiz nite involving players/partners?</i>	
<b>250 CLUB DRAW</b>	
<i>£250 Mavis Wightman</i>	

**A.O.B**

Eric Conyers still in local care home but seems to be making positive progress  
Collecting of subs still ongoing both match & annual. DS has a spreadsheet showing what each player still has to pay  
Kirklees have said they will visit for a COVID site review  
Changes required to constitution

**NEXT MEETING – MONDAY 2<sup>ND</sup> AUGUST 2021 7:30pm**